

PCCW Meeting  
March 17, 2014

Those Present: Joyce Dunn, Ann Hintz, Sue Lederer, Marsha Hadden-Phillips, Kate Drmolka, RuthAnn Meyer and Cathy Kaminski

- 1) 6:00 p.m. - meeting began with prayer.
- 2) Minutes from the October meeting were read by Cathy and approved.
- 3) The Treasurer Report was given by Sue with an end balance of \$4,221.09 in checking and \$1,436.86 end balance of savings.
- 4) All correspondence of Thank You's, etc. was sent around for everyone to read.
- 5) Donut Sunday was discussed. Joyce said it was too bad we don't get more donations. After the discussion it was decided that Joyce will make two bulletin boards that show what we do within the PCCW. We will have a display during Fellowship Sunday. There will also be an 8x10 plastic covered display with our donations on the donut table. This might help increase the donations.
- 6) There was discussion on the PCCW donation envelope that was included in our Parish Offering envelopes. The printing on the PCCW donation envelope is not so easy to see and it was decided that Marsha will talk to the envelope company about making it stand out a little. Marsha will also put a little something in the bulletin to remind people.
- 7) A detailed discussion on the Scrip program was next. Sue said that Deacon feels PCCW should run this program and donate to the causes they chose. Kate volunteered to be the coordinator. There were questions that Kate will have answers for at our meeting in April. She will have two co-coordinators to help her with the program. It was also decided to go to Deacon Jim about getting a separate checking account for the program. Cathy made a motion to go ahead with the program and have Kate come back next month with results on questions. Joyce 2nd it and all were in favor.
- 8) Ann said Sunday, May 18th will be Senior Graduation and Scholarship Sunday at church. Ann has forms to mail out to the graduates. It was decided to add the question "How often do you attend Mass a month?" onto the form.
- 9) Ann said the College Care Packages will be going out at the end of April. Joyce and Sue will help Ann with this project.
- 10) The Spring VIC III N. meeting will be April 24th. It will be in Redgranite. More details to come. Ann said that we are on the list to host the fall meeting. It would be the 4th Thurs. in October, Oct. 23<sup>rd</sup>. Ann will talk to Veronica with the Vicariate about the possibility of changing it to Saturday, instead of Thursday, Oct 25th. If we host the meeting, it would start at 8:30 a.m. and go until 2:00 p.m. with an 11:00 a.m. mass with collection. We would have a noon luncheon, a speaker at 1:15 p.m., do a basket raffles, have table décor and a door prize.
- 11) Joyce said that the Ethnic Bake Sale on the weekend of June 7th and 8th will not happen if she can't get some help. Marsha will put something in the bulletin to see if anyone is willing to chair or co-chair this event.
- 12) Cathy said that there were 4 ladies making soup for Loaf 'N Ladle. Kate and Marsha said that they would make soup also. There will be cheesy ham, potato, beef barley, chicken noodle, and chili. There will be water and bread without butter.
- 13) Post Prom donation was discussed. Cathy motioned to donate \$300 as we did last year. Sue seconds it. All were in favor.
- 14) The discussion of Mother/Daughter Banquet was tabled until the April meeting.
- 15) RuthAnn and Cathy brought up the subject of having a monthly craft meeting of with ladies of the parish. The crafts could be sold at the Bazaar. This idea was well received. RuthAnn said we wouldn't start it up until after Easter. Everyone thought "Christmas Bazaar Craft Night" would

be a good name for this gathering. There will be an announcement with information put in the bulletin.

- 16) Donating to our Pro-Life Committee's "Fill the Crib" campaign was decided on next. As diapers are a big need and expensive, Joyce made a motion that we donate \$50 a month for four months for diapers. Kate second it and all were in favor.
- 17) Kate asked about Camp Tekewitha Scholarships. Ann said we reimburse parishioners \$150.00 toward it. Parishioners just need to bring in a copy of their
- 18) Marsha mentioned that it would be nice if the PCCW had a certain area of the Parish Festival that they helped with. It will be talked about again.
- 19) It was discussed about having our meeting regularly scheduled every 3 months beginning after our April meeting.
- 20) Our next meeting will be April 7th at 6pm.
- 21) Meeting adjourned at 8:10 p.m.